Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

April 19th, 2023

The Honorable Kathy Hochul Governor State of New York NYS State Capitol Building Albany, NY 12224

Dear Governor Hochul:

We represent the hundreds of thousands of New Jerseyans who commute to work in New York City each day and collectively contribute \$3.1 billion in New York income taxes each year. While we were encouraged by last year's cooperation between New Jersey and New York in signing a funding agreement for the first phase of the crucial Gateway Tunnel Project, we are greatly concerned with New York City's planned congestion pricing plan and the negative impact it will have on New Jersey families. We strongly urge you to work with Governor Murphy and NJ Transit to ensure that New Jersey residents are not subject to unfair double taxation and that New Jersey's commuter rail system receives its proportionate share of revenue from this plan.

New York's congestion pricing plan is currently an unfair hit against New Jersey families that will double tax the almost 400,000 New Jersey residents who work in New York City and contribute immensely to the city's economy. New Jersey commuters already pay a \$17 toll when they cross the Holland and Lincoln Tunnels, almost double the toll paid on the bridges connecting Manhattan, Queens, and the Bronx. As a result, this congestion price would uniquely double tax New Jerseyans and result in our constituents paying upwards of \$40 just to get to work every day. At a time when families across the Northeast are already dealing with rising prices and high costs of living, this added tax on simply getting to work is unacceptable.

Even worse, the congestion pricing plan will tax New Jerseyans while simultaneously providing no revenue for our public transit network. We agree that additional funding for passenger rail projects and maintenance is crucial to addressing congestion and pollution in our communities, which makes the plan's omission of NJ Transit from any revenue sharing difficult to explain. Instead, revenue from the congestion pricing will exclusively go towards New York's MTA, even though a significant part of that revenue will come from New Jersey commuters.

Members of Congress from New Jersey and New York have strongly focused on reducing costs of living and improving affordability for our constituents over the past three years through a number of bipartisan pieces of legislation enacted into law. New York's congestion pricing plan represents a major step backwards in this fight, and will impose burdensome new costs onto families trying to make ends meet. In particular, it is unacceptable to impose large new taxes uniquely onto New Jersey residents who are already contributing greatly to New York's economy and tax base.

We look forward to staying engaged on this issue and strongly urge you to come to the table with Governor Murphy and NJ Transit before any congestion pricing plan is implemented.

Sincerely,